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2004 Annual Meeting Showed
Olive Hill is Going Strong

Our annual meeting on May 31, 2004
was well attended. We were especially
happy to welcome Gavin Lay, age 9,
greatgreatgreatgreat grandchild of
Olive Hand Bailey. We like to start
"em young.

The weather was perfect, Olive Hill
looked beautiful—thanks to co-caretak-
ers Charles Johnson and Linda
Stabler—and all reports were proof
positive that our little management
team is doing a good job maintaining

Extra Care Needed in Cleaning
Grave Markers

On our website (www.olivehill.org)
there is now a web page for each Olive
Hill family that includes cemetery
photos as well as family photos and
any biographical and genealogical

our assets and continuing to make
appropriate improvements.

If you look in the upper left corner of
the photo at right, you will see our
new storage shed. OG&E was sched-
uled to complete work installing elec-
tricity the first week of September.

Current officers were re-elected for
another year and Fran and Donna
join me in thanking you for the
honor and pledging our continued
efforts for Olive Hill.

-David Lay, OHCA Chairman

information we have. We're expecting
to add more family photos and stories
as the families send them to us. The
family web pages can be found by
clicking on the name on the
“Gravesite Information” page or by
using “Search” to find a name. The
family pages include the photographs

Lichen is a bright yellow-green fungus often seen growing on stones.

Qur new storage shed, upper left, will make
maintenance chores easier.

of Olive Hill Cemetery that were
taken by Alan Wheatley in 2001.

Upon viewing the photos, some mem-
bers have expressed concern about the
condition of the older stones. At this
time, OHCA does not have the funds
to employ an agency for a one-time
cleaning of the stones. Experts inform
us that older stones should not be
cleaned more than once every 10
years. If family members wish to clean
the stones themselves, the process is
extremely simple and requires no spe-
cial chemicals (it actually prohibits
them). We respect our monument
dealers but often we are talking about
old gravestones, and any stone that is
older than 1940 may require special
care. The following tips on cleaning
older stones were found on the
Internet:

¢ If lichen is a problem, you can
scrape with a wooden or plastic

Continued on page 2.






